MINUTES OF PRAIRIE RIDGE HOMES ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING AND PICNIC

Sunday, April 23, 2006 4 – 6 p.m. Harmon Park Pavilion

The meeting/picnic began with hot dogs and contributed dishes. The Shawnee Mission East Jazz Band performed for one hour and a face-painter/balloon person entertained the children.

The meeting opened at 5:00 p.m. called to order by President, Margie Lundy.

Introductions were made: Prairie Village Mayor Shaffer, Council Persons, Laura Wassmer and Pat Daniels. Laura and Pat gave brief statements. The Homes Association officers were introduced and a brief description of their job. New Residents were also noted.

Thanks were given by President Margie Lundy to all those who worked and contributed their time for the picnic.

Ed Kramer, Treasurer, gave his report. It was noted most fees (such as postage etc.) have all risen but no dues increase since 1979.

Motion made to keep the dues the same. Motion passed.

Jim Klamm, Island Chairman, reported on progress of the islands. It has been slow this year due to lack of rain. Three islands on Roe will be replanted this year. Volunteers are badly needed.

Election of Board Members - Two Year Terms

Rick Sobba is retiring this year and thanks and a gift bond were given. Dianne Pallanich had accepted the nomination for the vacant Board position. The motion was made and passed that she be included in the board.

Drawing for door prizes – of which there were many as our vendors in this area were very generous.

Meeting and picnic adjourned.

Sue Giannos, Secretary